
EAST HERTS COUNCIL

COUNCIL – 14 DECEMBER 2016

(A) PETITION – PARK ROAD, HERTFORD: REQUEST FOR 
RESIDENT PARKING ZONE      

Nicky Lawson, a resident of Park Road, Hertford, has submitted a 
petition comprising 42 signatures (at time of writing) requesting a 
resident parking zone.  The petition is ongoing and the total number of 
signatures will be reported at the meeting.  The petition reads:

“As residents of Park Road, we are increasingly frustrated by the 
escalation of commuter parking.  Commuters are parking in the bays as 
well as off road, ruining the grass verges, causing unnecessary 
inconvenience and stress on residents who come and go throughout the 
day.  Park Road is very close to the town centre, is a short walk from 
Hertford East Station and with recent town planning due to considerably 
increase amenities in coming years, the problem will only worsen.  We 
feel strongly that urgent consideration be taken for the installation of a 
Residents Parking Zone to alleviate the detrimental effect this issue is 
having on residents.” 

Ward: Hertford Castle

Note:

Members are reminded that the lead petitioner is permitted to address 
Council for up to three minutes.  The relevant Executive Member will 
respond to the petition.  There is no provision for any general debate by 
Members, however, local ward Members may comment if they wish.


